Friends of the Derwent Valley Line
Minutes of Open Meeting, Tuesday 19th January 2016, Brunswick Inn, Derby

Present: John Weaver (Chairman), Chris Darrall (Secretary), Ernie Marchant, Ian Ambrose, Stuart Smith, Alastair Morley, John Morrissey, David Willmott, Roger Jackson, Ariadne Tampion, Ken Clarke, Jane Temple
Apologies:  Paul Mobbs, Robin Lumb, Garry Purdy, David Rayner, Steve Jones.
Minutes of last meeting on 20th October 2015
	
	These were ACCEPTED.
	


Current Train Service Issues
	
	 There were no particular issues concerning the train service, which appears to be performing well.  Ticket machines have been installed at all stations along the line, including a second machine at Belper (on the northbound platform), although this will not accept cards at the moment.  AM reported that EMT had been doing surveys on trains looking at the Newark service.  It was understood that the Matlock – Nottingham service on Saturdays was to be extended to Newark from the December 2016 timetable.
Ken Clarke commented on how much the service has improved in the last few years under the current franchise.
	


Update from Community Rail Partnership

	
	Passenger numbers were up by 10% to November, compared with the same period last year.

Progress is being made on a display board showing a route map and a history of the line, for installation in the waiting room on platform 2/3 at Derby station (there is already a board in the platform 4/6 waiting room detailing the history of the Loco Works).  It is hoped that smaller versions can be produced for display at other stations on the line.
	


East Midlands Trains Franchise Extension
	
	It was noted that the East Midlands Trains Franchise had been extended for 2 years and 5 months, until March 2018.  There could be further extension beyond this, at the discretion of DfT.
	


Boxing Day Train Services

	
	Comments were made that there should be local train services run on Boxing Day.  Last month, Derby County were playing at home, many of the shops in Derby were open, but there were no buses or trains running.  It was pointed out that there could be difficulties because these times are often used for major track and infrastructure work.
	


Any other Business
	
	AM said that on every Sunday during March the line between Derby and Matlock would be closed, and that replacement buses would be run.  EMT were keen to improved the publicity surrounding these services, and a number of suggestions were made to AM for him to pass on to East Midlands Trains, including making some attempt to check tickets and collect fares.
A comment has been made regarding booking of through tickets to East Midlands Airport via Derby.  The EMT website says that through tickets are available, but this does not appear to be true for stations between Matlock and Derby.  
	


Future Meetings
	
	The next meetings will be held on:

Tuesday 19th April 2016, and Tuesday 19th July 2016.

All meetings will all be held at the Brunswick Inn, Railway Terrace, Derby, commencing at 17.20
	


fdvl_open_mtg_2015-04-21.doc

1

